Attachment A

Resolution on Utilization of Federal Timber after Domestic Declaration of Disaster
Issue

Supporting federal law changes to increase the flow of federal timber for domestic reconstruction purposes (after the declaration of emergency) improves economies and community sustainability.
Proposed Policy
The Robert T. Stafford Disaster Relief and Emergency Assistance Act should be amended to include provisions to require that reconstruction materials originate from federal forest lands, specifically sections 307, 315, 316, 323, 421, and 683.
When federal dollars are allocated for disaster relief, changes to these sections would benefit schools and roads in counties with federal forest lands.

Background

Natural and human caused disasters are unavoidable occurrences that bring with them inordinate amounts of human suffering and the United States Government has established a framework of laws and assistance designed to assist those most affected.   Rebounding from disasters typically involves new construction activities to house residents and rebuild businesses.  Current law stipulates that efforts should be made to bolster local economies through the unique market demands that are created around this kind of reconstruction.
In that counties benefit from the harvest of federal timber from National Forests that exist within or sometimes adjacent to their landbase, and in that demand for housing is currently at historic lows, a triggering requirement that value added timber products necessary for reconstruction of a particular area come from the National Forest system would provide additional benefit to a great many people.

The Stafford Act already provides for an expedited sale of timber from National Forests through the authority of the Secretary of Agriculture (42 USC 5188), but points to a repealed statute regarding sale procedures.
Fiscal/Urban/Rural Impact

In 1908 when the National Forest system replaced the Forest Reserve system, it was stipulated that counties would receive 25% of the revenue from harvested timbers, with each state having the authority to distribute those dollars to schools and roads as they deem appropriate.  In Oregon, 75% goes to county roads and 25% goes to county schools.  Thus any improvement in timber harvest from this change would benefit county revenue.
It may be important to note that as counties work on the reauthorization of Secure Rural Schools, timber harvest dollars are considered new dollars, and may be used to offset expenses related to the reauthorization of SRS.

